 Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 
Monday 30th June 2022 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs:  Irene Ellis, Alison Sharp, Maralyn Bailey, Paul Grafton – Chair

Sally Whitehead - Clerk  
1. Apologies: Cllr Nigel Stacey
2. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the previous meetings held on Monday 9th May were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton.
Matters Arising
3.1 A grant of £450 has been approved by Tetcott Parish Council towards the current defibrillator, The decision needed to be made tonight on whether to accept that grant towards the South West Ambulance rental agreement, or to apply for a full grant to purchase a completely new one. Clerk explained the total financial implications over the next 4 years including the need to have WIFI fitted and the knock-on effect on a grant already in place accepting the grant would give councillors 4 years to make a different decision if necessary. The Defibrillator was originally put in place with generous fundraising from Anita Fisher in memory of her brother Richard Westlake and alongside a Fun Ride arranged by the Parish Hall committee leaving a small amount to be covered by the Parish Council from the annual precept payment. Cllr Alison Sharp asked if any fundraising was being contemplated. Cllr Maralyn Bailey felt strongly that the precept payment was for community things and that the defibrillator fell into that.  The decision was made to accept the £450.    
3.2 Clerk contract and wage review is not quite ready to be signed off and Chair Paul Grafton asked that it be moved forward to the September meeting. Cllr Alison Sharp asked that the councillors received it before the meeting so that they could read it through prior to the meeting. Chair Paul Grafton agreed.
3.3 Chair Paul Grafton asked if the web page for the Parish Hall had been reviewed. Cllr Maralyn Bailey said it had slipped her mind and it would be attended to. 
4. Police. Crime reports are no longer sent to us, there is a link available.  The Clerk asked if the Councillors would like the link and agreed to send it to the Councillors.
5. Planning
5.1 Mazoe retrospective planning application has been passed.
6. Highways:  Nothing to report
7. Finance: 
7.1 2 Advertisers in the Clawton Clarion still have outstanding payments - Chair Paul Grafton has their phone number and will give them a call once the Clerk confirms which two, they are.
7.2 Cheques to be paid were (a) Clerk wages and expenses for a hard drive to back up laptop. (b) Clerk for Jubilee mugs, (c) Irene Ellis for Clarion postage, (d) Gary Cox for Notice Board Repairs. 
7.3 Expenses for the Jubilee:  The Chair opened the item by saying that the costs for the bar, barbecue and food items for the tea which were not contributed would be divided between the Hall Committee and the Parish Council.  Cllr Maralyn Bailey said that in fact it had been agreed that the costs (just under £300) would be paid by the Parish Council.  The issue was left pending a check of the minutes.  (Subsequently it became clear that there were actually only action notes of that meeting (as opposed to full minutes).  The Chair accepted that his recollection must have been faulty and this item will be carried forward to the September meeting.) 
8. Correspondence:   Circulated by email as received.
9 AOB
9.1 Footpath connecting North Beer and Riverside Cottage: Clerk to explain to resident who is concerned that this footpath may be affected by the ‘Bowden’ development that the council are keen to ensure that all footpaths remain open and clear. The plans available to date do not mention the footpath at all – applications must include details of any footpaths that may be affected by a development.  As part of the consultation process Councillors will ensure this footpath is not affected, 
Next meeting: 12th September 2022 7.30pm
